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Dear President Calderon

I write to express my alarm at the recent violent attacks that occurred at the Johnson Controls Interiors plan (resureccion) in Puebla, Mexico. 

Early on August 16, 2010 unknown persons entered the Johnson Controls Interiors plant in Puebla, Mexico threatening workers on the first shift and assaulting them with sticks and stones, leaving many injured.  
Two of the members of the Executive Committee of the newly formed Section 308 of the Mexican Miners’ Union (SNTMMSRM), Cándido Barreucos and Vigilio Melendez, were beaten in a company office and forced to sign letters of resignation. They are currently in the hospital with severe injuries. 

It is believed that the assailants were members of the former union, the Confederacion de Organizaciones Sindicales (COS), the union that was ejected after a three day strike by the workers in May of this year.  
I demand that your Government take immediate measures to:

· guarantee the safety of Cándido Barreucos and Vigilio Melendez, and the other members of the Mexican Miners’ Union at Johnson Controls Interiors, and of Enrique Morales, Coral Juarez and Maria Luisa Rosina, their family, as well as other members of the Centro de Apoyo al Trabajador;
· carry out a criminal investigation of the violence against Johnson Controls workers and prosecute the persons responsible for these acts, 
· comply with the U.N. Declaration on the Right and Responsibility of Individuals, Groups and Organs of Society to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms, and

· comply with Convention 87 of the International Labor Organization on Freedom of Association and Protection of the Right to Organize.  
Yours sincerely,

